
 

        www.woodstockamericanlegionpost1026.org                                                        1 | P a g e  
 

 POST 1026  

June              Newsletter     2010   
Upcoming events/activities: 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

July 4th
, 2010 is almost here. Please fly your flags with pride and 

encourage your neighbors to do the same. 

 

Next Month’s meeting will be held on July 6th, 2010 at 7:30pm. 

 

SAL/Auxiliary News:  
 

Auxiliary News: We had a meeting on the 9th of June and reported 

netting $233.00 from the Auxiliary "Spring Fling"! That was after a payout of 

350+/- 50/50 raffle, $50.00 second prize and $25.00 third prize. 

 
Poppy sales were a huge success with many thanks to Rita and Chris for the 

sales at the Post, but mostly for Elvira Mangles and Dorry Hagedorn who 

sold poppies at both the Hurley Ridge Market and Woodstock Meats.  The 

total is somewhere around $550.00 which goes directly to our Veterans!  We 

will be issuing them (Woodstock Meats and Hurley Ridge Market) certificates 

of "Thanks". 

http://rds.yahoo.com/_ylt=A0WTefVRTQhMggoABQmjzbkF/SIG=12ut03giu/EXP=1275698897/**http:/www.paistortuga.net/binladillas/patriot flag/Eagle Flag.jpg
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We will not meet again until September and hope to have ideas submitted 

for a fund raiser and may ask to share one with the "SONS"; also thinking 

about having a fall barbecue.  Will take any and all ideas for this also! 

 

The Memorial Day parade was fantastic and the number of people who 

stopped by the Legion post afterward for hot dogs and salads was huge!  It 

reminded me of when I was very young - so many years ago!!! 
 

 If anyone is interested in helping out or joining the Auxiliary please contact 

Jackie Earley at jeearley2001@yahoo.com 
Auxiliary information provided by Jackie Earley. 

 

 

COMMANDER’S CORNER: 
 

 

Well here we are getting another Memorial Day 
finished up. I want to thank everyone who helped 

out, starting with the Honor Guard, the Auxiliary, the Post members and 

guests. There is a great deal of planning that goes into the Parade and a 

special Thank You goes out to Chaplain Kevin Verpent for everything he took 

care of including power washing the Post prior to our big day. Then of course 

there is the setup and breakdown of the tables, chairs and serving line; 

thanks to everyone who pitched in. It takes a team effort to get it all done. 

Last but not least thanks to our kitchen crew Varick, Jim, Jackie, Carl, Steve, 

Jill, Dorry, Mickey, and all the rest who prepared and served 300 Hot Dogs, 

40lbs of potato salad and baked beans, 35lbs of macaroni salad and gallons 

of ice cream and soda. You all made it happen, Thank You! 

         On another note for those of you who haven’t heard we had a bit of a 

surprise when the Honor Guard went to the War Memorial at the West 
Hurley Park. There was a large group of Korean-Americans at the Pavilion 

and when they heard we were coming to do a ceremony at the Memorial 

they asked to take part. At the conclusion of our ritual our guests sang the 

National Anthem to us in Korean. Everyone who attended will always 

remember the crowd of 100-150 serenading us. All in all it was a Memorial 

Day to remember! 

 

Kevin Ryan 

Commander 

 

file:///C:/Users/Haberski/Documents/American%20Legion/Newsletter/jeearley2001@yahoo.com
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F.Y.I: 

                                                                      

    A Special Thanks goes out to Shea Cocks      

(Commander, Sons of the American Legion) for preparing the 
Cemetery for the Memorial Day Service and playing Taps for the 

Ceremonies.  Thanks Shea!! 

 A Special Thanks also goes out to Jackie Earley  
and the Auxiliary for their successful Spring Fling Fundraiser, the 
Poppy Sales Fundraiser, making the wreath for the Memorial Day 

Service, and the Hot Dog lunch which followed the Memorial Day 
Parade.  

 
Memorial Day Message 

 

…On Memorial Day, America reaffirms its duty to remember the men and women 

who sacrificed their lives for the cause of freedom and for the security of 

our nation.  Through our efforts to honor the Soldiers, Sailors, Marines, 
Air Force, Coast Guard, and Merchant Marine service members lost throughout 

our country's history, we renew our commitment to uphold the democratic 

ideals they fought and died to preserve. 

 

The noble sacrifices of our servicemen and women will not be forgotten. 

From the earliest moments of our country's existence to the present day, 
every life is a loss to our military and to our nation.  Americans stand 

with the families who grieve, and we share in both their sorrow and their 

pride. 

 

Liberty...freedom...and the search for a more permanent peace are ideals 

worth pursuing.  Throughout its history, America has produced citizens who 

step up to safeguard the democratic values that are the hallmarks of our 
nation.  The best elements of what we call patriotism and citizenship can be 

seen in their dedicated service and personal sacrifice.  It is these men and 

women that we honor on Memorial Day… 
 

Kurt J Stein 

Major General, USA 

Commanding 
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Congratulations Commander 

 

Kevin M. Ryan was honored by State Senator John J. 
Bonacic as our District's 2010 "Veterans Hall of Fame" 

Nominee. 
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     NEW Post website is now online. Please visit  

http://www.woodstockamericanlegionpost1026.org 
A Special Thanks goes out to our Webmaster Mike Szyszka for all 

his hard work and volunteering his time to set this website up for 
our Post. Thanks Mike! 

  

  Newly designed American Legion Post 1026  

Tee Shirts, Golf Shirts and Hats are now on sale. Clothing is on 
sale and display at the Post and will soon be available for 

purchase on the website. Stay tuned!! 

 
 

If there is any information that you would like to see in 
future newsletters please e-mail Donny Haberski at:   

legionpost1026@gmail.com 

http://www.woodstockamericanlegionpost1026.org/
mailto:legionpost1026@gmail.com
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It is the  

the VETERAN,  

 not the preacher,  

 who has given us freedom of religion 

 

It is  

the VETERAN,  

 not the reporter,  

  who has given us freedom of the press. 

 

It is  

the VETERAN,  

 not the poet,  

who has given us freedom of speech. 

    

It is  

the VETERAN,  

not the campus organizer,  

who has given us freedom to assemble.  
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It is  

the VETERAN,  

 not the lawyer,  

who has given us the right to a fair trial.  

 

It is  

the VETERAN,  

 not the politician,  

who has given us the right to vote. 

 

It is 

the VETERAN 

who salutes the Flag. 

 

It is 

the VETERAN 

who serves under that Flag. 
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This Month in Legion History 
 

 

June 30, 2008  

President George W. Bush signs into law the Post 9/11 Veterans 

Educational Assistance Act, a new GI Bill strongly supported by 

the Legion. The bill renews the federal government's commitment 

to veterans by providing them with substantially better 

education benefits. The Legion remains at the forefront of 

efforts to improve education and other benefits for all veterans.  

The Post 9/11 GI Bill took effect Aug. 1, 2009, and sent an 

unprecedented number of veterans to college. 

 

June 11, 1997  

The National Emergency Fund surpasses the $1 million mark in cash 

grants given to flood victims who belong to the Legion family. 

Most grant recipients reside in the flood plains of Ohio, Kentucky, 

Indiana, Minnesota and North Dakota. 
 

June 22, 1944  

President Franklin D. Roosevelt signs into law the original GI Bill, 

or Servicemen's Readjustment Act", ushering in monumental 

changes in U.S. society. Higher education becomes democratized 

after 8 million veterans go to school on the GI Bill, get better 

jobs, buy houses in the suburbs and raise families. For every 

dollar spent on educating veterans, the U.S. economy eventually 

gets $7 back. 

 

June 1, 1938  

The final round of The American Legion's first annual National 

High School Oratorical Contest is conducted in Norman, Okla. 

Today, more than 25,000 high-school students from around the 

country compete annually in the contest, which promotes a 

greater understanding of the U.S. Constitution. Winners receive 

thousands of dollars in college scholarships. 

 

June 15, 1923  

The first "Flag Code" is drafted during a Legion conference in 

Washington. Congress adopts the code in 1942. Today, the Legion is 

at the forefront of efforts to pass a constitutional amendment 

to protect the U.S. flag from physical desecration. 

  

June 9, 1919  

The National Executive Committee adopts the Legion emblem.  

 
 
 
 

 


